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23 August 2018 

UPCOMING  DATES 
Aug 24  Principal’s Award Assembly. 
Aug 27-31 Life Education Classroom on site. 
Aug 29  Best Start. 9.30am. 
Aug 30  Team East Whanau Hui. 2pm. 
Aug 31  Girls Rugby. 
Sept 3  Home Play Challenge. 
Sept 5  Best Start .11.30am. 
   Sharing Assembly. Rooms 2, 6 & 7. 
Sept 12  Best Start. 1.45pm. 
Sept 19  Sharing Assembly. Rooms 3, 4 & 8. 
Sept 24  BOT Meeting. 
Sept 26  Touch Tournament Thames. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW  
FAMILIES! 

NAU MAI,  HAERE MAI          
WELCOME 

We would like to warmly  
welcome our newest  

students and their 
whānau. 

 
 

Elijah N —Room 6 

KidsCan Crazy Hair Day.  



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

LIFE EDUCATION 
Harold, Mike and the Waikato East life Education Classroom will be 
at our school from 27th August to 31st August. There will be a ses-

sion for parents to attend if they wish. Time and date to follow. There 
will be a small cost to attend Harold and will be $5 per child.  

Please bring into the office now. 
 If you need help with the cost please contact  Briar and the  

Whanau Roopu Group.  
They may be able to assist with this. 

THE HAURAKI  KAPAHAKA  FESTIVAL 
Kapahaka Festival is on the very last day of term, September 28. We will be  

working diligently towards this over the term.  More information coming. 

YUMMY  APPLE  STICKERS 
We are still collecting Yummy stickers of the yummy apples sold at new world. 
Please keep bringing in your stickers and labels of the plastic bags. Charts are 
available from the office if you would like your own one at home. We send away 

the stickers collected for FREE sports gear so the more we collect the more sports 
gear we receive. 

AG DAY 
Our Agricultural Day will be held at our school on October 29th for lambs and goat only.  

Registration forms are available now from the office.  Please fill in and return to the office. 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 
Please do not send food to be heated up at lunch time. e.g.  pies, noodles or cup-a-soup. 

TEXTING AND DRIVING 
We have had concerns reported 
to Management, about parents 

texting and driving when on pick 
up and drop off at school. This is 
both illegal and dangerous for our 

tamariki. Please be mindful. 

DAFFODIL DAY 
FRIDAY AUGUST 31st 2018 

We will be holding a yellow and green 
themed mufti day to support Daffodil Day 
this year. On Friday 31st August please 

bring a gold coin donation and dress like a 
daffodil! 

Kea Crossing 
The Police will be coming to our school 
to do Kea Crossing training with the 
senior students on 3rd September at 
1.30pm. We would love some parent 
support to make the Kea Crossing sus-
tainable. If you are interested in being 
on the roster please put your name 
down at the office.  
Patrol time would be 2.50pm-3.15pm. 



TEAM EAST WHANAU ROOPU  
Team East Whanau have some clothe/shoes that we would love to get to you. Please let Briar know 
if you know someone or would like the following and come on in to pick up. 
Girls size 5 bundle. Boys single items size 5 & 6. Boys bundle size 8 & 10. Girls bundle size 10. Se-
lection of shoes. School bag. Girls hats. 

HUI 
PLEASE NOTE: change of date. Now 30th August.  2pm in the staff room.  All welcome to come 
along and chat about funding for 2019 camp ideas, kids welfare, and anything else on top! 

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR  NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this term, please contact Briar  

about securing your place in our awesome workshops. 
Best Start Waihi East  

Week 6 Wed 29th August 9.30am-11.00am   
About our school. 

Week 7 Wed 5th September 11.30am-12.30pm  
Literacy learning and helping your child. 

Week 8 Wed 12th September 1.45pm-2.30pm    
Maths Learning and helping your child. 

Contact Briar on  bfrew@east.school.nz or 863 8693 

SCHOOL GARDENS 
Our school gardens need to be topped up with topsoil. We would be 
really grateful if someone has 2-3 trailer loads of nice clean soil for our 
fruit, vegetable and flower gardens. Please call the school of you can 
help. 
 
We also have an old bath that we would like to have removed. If you 
would like the old bath please also let the school know. 

KEEP WAIHI BEAUTIFUL  
Design A Poster Competi-

tion Winners 
Right; L-R; Leah K ,2nd  
   Poppy B, 2nd 
     
Far Right; L-R; Mikayla C-G, 2nd 
               Reese N, 1st
        Ata K, 3rd 
    
           

Kids’ Stories 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yesterday I watched the rain and 
hail with Ollie and I had hot choco-
late. Mum made it for us. 
By Emma C, Age 5, Room 8. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My monster is little. She has a little head. It has a little body. 
She has eyes. She likes rainbows, art, Jojo bows and uni-
corns. It is fluffy. It builds treehouses. It is pink, red, blue. Its 
called Violet. My monster lives in a treehouse. She has a lit-
tle little pet. 
By Kate G, Age 6, Room 5. 



KidsCan Crazy Hair Day 







FREE EAR CLINIC SERIVICE 
FOR CHILDREN 

The caravan will be at;  Waihi 
Central School,  Moresby Avenue  

Wednesday 26th September. 
9.45am—2pm.  

Visit the ear nurse for advice on 
Glue ear assessment and man-
agement, Wax/foreign body re-
moval, Grommet checks and 
treatment of discharging ears. 
All children must be accompa-
nied by a caregiver. For enquiries 
regarding this service please 
contact 07 838 3565. 

Waihi Squash Club are running schools Have-a-Go 
days on Monday week one and two this term 3.30-5pm.  
Following the Have-a-Go we will run Monday night 
coaching from week 3 which will consist of mini games 
and lessons of the basics of squash. 
The Have-a-go days are free and the coaching will cost 
$5/child, so very cheap! 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Recycled Wearable Art & Fun Fashion 
Show 

Students register with Dawn 
Ph. 8636704 

Enter as Teams OR Individuals 
Used and Recycled Items Except fab-

ric 
Any girls wishing to model recycled 

supplied clothes phone Dawn 8636704 

 

Goldfields School Annual Quiz Night 
Movie Magic 

Movie themed tables.  
Come dressed as your favourite movie  

character. 
 

Friday 7th September 2018.  
$60 per team. (maximum 6 per team) 

Memorial Hall, Paeroa. 
Doors open 6.30pm, first round starts at 7pm. 

Raffles, spot prizes and gifts galore. 
Best dressed team prize. Prize for best table.  

Book early as spaces are limited. 
For more info contact 078627172 or 

email office@gfs.school.nz 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT SUPPORTERS 
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